




STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  October 30, 2020      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 514 Frances Street (TC2020-0037) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On July 31, 2020, during a site visit regarding a building permit application to install an 

underground propane tank, it was documented that the hole for the tank had been dug 
and the contractor had damaged the trunk of a nearby Royal Poinciana tree. Contractor 

stated (Como Keys Propane) that a subcontractor had done the work.  They agreed to 
shift the tank location and to hire an arborist to do future tree repair work. 

 

 

Photo showing backhoe next 

to damaged tree, view 1. 



    

Photo showing backhoe next to damaged tree, view 2. 

 



 
 

Closeup photo of damaged tree trunk, view 1. 



 
 
 Closeup photo of damaged tree trunk, view 2. 

 



Update photos of the tree: 

 

Updated closeup photo of damaged tree trunk, view 1. 

 



 

Updated closeup photo of damaged tree trunk, view 2. 

 



   
 
 

 

 

The property owner wants to keep the tree.  It is recommended that the contractor be required to have an 

arborist evaluate the tree and make recommendations as to its health and a plan for maintenance for the tree.  Of 

concern is the potential for insect invasion into the trunk causing major decay issues. 

Updated photo showing tree canopy. 



 

 

Additional 

Information 










